Dear sir/madam

It is with much distress, concern, and frustration that I submit this letter in response to that DIAC intend to enact legislation that will allow them to AXE many 1000s of applications from people who have been waiting patiently for substantial periods of time already. This is in most people's opinion I think totally unfair and does great damage to Australia's international reputation.

I feel its wrong on governments part to pass this bill as it would affect thousands of people who have been desperately waiting for a long time to be a part of this country. One of them is my brother in law **ANGAD SINGH HAYER**.

who has been patient and devoted for past one year .he and his family has spent his time, money, and his career to be a permanent resident in this country.

Government reputation is at stake when this kind of bill is passed students and other people would not consider or invest or to educate themselves or work in Australia. A large amount of money comes from overseas helps to boom economy.

I would be grateful and happy if you do not pass this bill.

Thank you